(Mol. 1), Librarianship in Taiwan, Introduction to Rare
Books and Historic Contracts in Taiwan, Taipei during
the Japanese Occupation Period, Seeing the Present
through the Past: A History of Books, Chinese Studies
and Newsletter for Research in Chinese Studies. The
library also distributed brochures in Chinese and
English introducing the books, all of which were

included in the section for recommended books.

Visitors crowded into the Taiwan Pavilion.

2007 E-Learning Resources Workshop

The NCL annex Information and Computing
Library hosted the 2007 E-Learning Resources
Workshop on October 15. The workshop introduced
librarians and the general public to the newest e-
learning courses and resources available through the
NCL's E-Learning Campus website, hoping to
encourage broader use of these resources, enhance
professional knowledge and improve the quality of
library information services. A total of 75 people
attended the seminar.

During the workshop, Prof. Chen He-chin of the
Information Management Department at Tamkang
University spoke on the "Current Status and

Development of Subject Analysis"; and Ms. Cheng
Pao-mei of the NCL delivered a presentation on "New
Courses and Services at the E-Learning Campus."

Since its establishment, the E-Learning Campus
has provided 129 free courses for librarians and the
general public. The NCL holds workshops to promote
the E-Learning Campus and help people fully benefit

from the abundant learning resources available

through the service. (Chinese text by Chen Cheng-jui)

Prof. Chen He-chin presents a lecture on the "Current
Status and Development of Subject Analysis."

C. V. Starr East Asian Library Inaugurated at
UC Berkeley

A delegation of about 30 people from Taiwan
attended the opening ceremony for the inauguration of
the C. V. Starr East Asian Library under the Chang-
Ling Tien Center for East Asian Studies at the
University of California, Berkeley, on the morning of
October 18, 2007. The delegation was led by Dr. Liu
Chao-han, director of the National Science and
Technology Program for e-Learning Taiwan and vice
president of Academia Sinica. The visitors also

attended the PNC and ECAI 2007 Annual Conference



